SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
TUESDAY, APRIL 10, 2018 – 12:00 NOON

MINUTES REGULAR MEETING
President Daryl Ferrara called the Regular Meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Tuesday, April 10, 2018 at the office of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, 163 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary, gave the invocation and Commissioner Drake III followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:   Don Boihem, Cheryl Brumfield, Ernie Drake III, Daryl Ferrara, and Wm. Joubert                                     
Commissioner Absent:   James Wes Daniels II,
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary; Hank Temento, Sandra Temento, Kim Coates, John V. Hoover III, Ginger Cangelosi, and Don Ellzey; The Hammond Daily Star
President Ferrara welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending.
President Ferrara asked for motion to approve the April 10, 2018 Agenda, as presented.

It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the Commission approve the Agenda for the April 10, 2018 Regular meeting, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 4   Boihem, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Brumfield and Daniels II
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes of the March 13, 2018 meeting, as presented. 
Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Boihem, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays: 0 Absent: 2  Brumfield and Daniels II
TREASURER’S REPORT:
Commissioner Joubert presented the Financial Reports for the month ending, March 31, 2018. 
He reported that the total revenues were $ 41,650.00 and total expenses were $ 20,605.97 leaving a net income of $21,044.03.  The Balance Sheet report showed Total Assets $ 7,904,558.96 and Total Liabilities & Capital was $7,904,558.96  for period ending March 31, 2018.
It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Drake III that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission approves the financial reports for the period ending March 31, 2018, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Boihem, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays: 0 
Absent:  2 Brumfield and Daniels II
OLD BUSINESS: 

1. DOTD- Port Priority State Project: SPN-578-53-0012/H.003600 (323)

                    Bulkhead, Yard Hard Surfacing and Rail improvements, Phase III
Port Director, Patrick Dufresne reported that the CN Railroad design/construction engineers reviewed and approved the revised floodwall design plans for the Port Manchac Floodwall project. A meeting will be held Wednesday with the contractor and the port’s engineer to discuss and finalize the details of the plan including the cost of the revised Floodwall. The revision included plans regarding the 15’ pile that will not be installed due to the submerged materials intrusion in the ground.  The revision’s will be designed for the same scenario, of stopping water from coming onto the port site during storm surges, but a less evasive method to keep the water out. Although the revised plans will involve more concrete and steel that will cause an increase in project cost, the port will need to stay within the frame work of the original budget in the application.  People passing-by will be witnessing the construction in progress at the southern end of site. Excavation for  a 25,000 sq.ft. laydown storage pad is in progress and a barrier was also poured.  The installation of the pad itself will be taking place in next ten days. Limestone is being installed in front of Building #3 today which will make the area more efficient for forklift transloading. Asphalt and limestone will also be added to the boat launch for better in/out egress to the dock. Weather permitting, the project should be completed soon. Ms. Kim Coates, with Save The Lake Coalition, questioned the limestone laydown area asking if there was an emergency/environmental/hazard plan for the stored/contained chemicals?  She was told that the railroad has an emergency training program for all those involved following all the DEQ and EPA rules and regulations and they get monitored regularly.  An explanation was given to Mr. Hoover regarding his interest in the height of Bulkhead Floodwall project relating to storm/hurricane surges in the Manchac waterways. In concluding the update a request for the contractor’s second payment was presented for approval.
Commissioner Brumfield greeted everyone upon her arrival and apologized for arriving late for the meeting. 

Secretary Drake III presented the resolution for invoice payment.

 It was moved by Commissioner Boihem, seconded by Commissioner Drake III that the Commission authorizes Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, to approve and execute the Contractor’s Payment Request No. 2 from Circle, LLC, upon invoice review/approved from URS/AECOM, Project No. 60526328, relating to the Louisiana State Project SPN 578-53-0012/H.003600 (323), - Port Manchac Bulkhead, Yard Hard Surfacing, Rail Improvements, Phase III – Site Improvements. The project work amount due this Payment No. 2 is  $ 133,821.43  for month of February, 2018  Motion passed.  Yeas: 5 Boihem, Brumfield, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 1 Daniels II
2. Prospective Tenant and Marketing Consultant Update 

Two perspective rail inquiries were received. One for rail storage and the other was for rail transloading. Basically, it’s a logistic’s issue of moving railcars from the Port site to McComb then to the Baton Rouge area.  The frequency of the railcar movements involves logistical issues with additional cost.  The business plan relating to these two business operation’s would work better at the Port if the railcars were stored on a long-term basis. 
The director informed the Commission that the Marketing Consultant, Gary LaGrange was in Houston and is making some progress relative to his medical issues. A copy of his (March 11-April 10, 2018) marketing report was furnished in the Commissioners meeting packet for their review.  He will continue to focus/market Port Manchac via phone and by his connections with various ports/clienteles for the purpose of exploring and discussing future opportunities for Manchac. The continuation of previous researched projects relative to the CN project and the Polymer Pellet Manufacturing Companies and tourism remains on going. 
3.  Marketing Consultant Agreement

The port director asked that the Commission approve an amendment/extension to Mr. LaGrange’s professional service agreement for an additional 12 months
It was moved by Commissioner Boihem, seconded by Commissioner Joubert that the Commission authorizes it Executive Director, Patrick Dufresne to amend the agreement with Mr. Gary LaGrange and Associates, LLC. The marketing service, same terms, will include research services and marketing support functions relative to the future potential/container industry and related trans-loading and storage projects for the Port Manchac Inter-modal Terminal. The extension period becomes effective for the period beginning April 1, 2018 to March 31, 2019. Compensation payment for these services will be $750/per month. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Brumfield, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays: 0  Absent: 1 Daniels II

4.  Invoice Payment Approval
Commissioner Joubert presented the April 10, 2018 invoices for the Commissioner’s  review and payment approval.

1. URS -Inv. 60526328 Project 60526328 Amt. $1,799.00 (Jan 13- Feb. 21 Ser. Rendered)

2. Circle LLC- Project SPN 578-53-0012/.H.003600 (Pay No. 2)  Amt. $133,821.43

3. URS – Inv. # 2000033733 Prj. 60526328 (Feb. 10, - March 9, 2018) Amt. $7,019.00 

4.  M & R Resources, LLC – Invoice #2800 Amt. $1,197.74 

5. Cashe Coudrain & Sandage – Services Rendered.-  Invoice # 111237Matter # 4623-1  Amt. $420.00

6.  Gary LaGrange , Marketing  Consultant Fee for  March  11 –April 10. Inv. #58  Amt. $750.00

It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Brumfield, that the
Commission  approve payment on the invoices as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Brumfield, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays: 0 Absent:  1 Daniels II
New Business:
1. Vegetation Maintenance Agreement

     a) Resolution
An update was given by the port director. He informed the Commission that part of the vegetation maintenance process for obtaining a permit from the Department of Natural Resources regarding the area in front of the port site along I-55/Hwy 51 ,where trees had been cut by the contractor, has to be maintained over a period of time by spraying the unwanted vegetation with herbicide  twice a year.  Upon review of the three quotes that were submitted, to have the approximate four and a half acre area sprayed, he recommended that the Commission approve the Natur Chem   Inc. proposal  as the lowest qualified quote and in accordance with the rule and regulations of the LA Dept of  Natural Recourses and EPA relative to the vegetation spraying maintenance project. 
It was moved by Commissioner Boihem, seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that the Commission authorize Patrick J. Dufresne, Executive Director, to execute any and all documents pertaining to the Vegetation Maintenance Agreement, per the lowest qualified proposal received, from Natur Chem, Inc, 2807 South Ruby Street, Gonzales, LA 70737 in the amount of $2,500 per application. (Two applications per year). Natur Chem will revisit the site to guarantee 95% control throughout the entire season, and provide additional treatments if necessary at their cost. Products used are to be environmentally safe and EPA approved.  Natur Chem will maintain adequate insurance and scope of Work areas to be treated is to spray along the Hwy 51 service road in front of the Port terminal. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Brumfield, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays: 0 Absent:  1 Daniels II
2. Official Journal of Record
The port director announced that the current annual term for the present Official Journal of Record, Ponchatoula Times, will soon expire and that the Commission is required to advertise to seek proposals for FY 2018-2019.
A resolution was introduced by Secretary/Commissioner Drake III in regards to advertising its Request for Proposals for an official journal of record.
It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Drake III that the Commission authorize its Executive Director, to empower and execute any and all documents pertaining to advertising its Request For Proposals for an official journal of record for the period beginning July 1, 2018 and ending June 30, 2019. Requested information will be as follows:
 1. Circulation, 2. Length of time in Business, 3. Copy of Standard Rates,  4. A minimum of eight (8) point print for clarity of readership, and 5. Any other information you deem appropriate. Proposals must be received no later than May 7, 2018 at 5:00 p.m., at 163 West Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, LA 70454. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Brumfield, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays: 0 Absent:  1 Daniels II
  Remarks:
The port director announced that he attended/assisted the Manchac Greenway Litter Sweep held on Saturday, March 24, 2018 which was very successful and the turn out from the various organizations assisting in the litter project are to be commended for their work in the clean-up-project. John Hoover, a participant working/assisting in the waterway area during the clean-up, commented from what was picked up in the waterways was just a tip of an ice burg relative to the debris/trash that remains still hidden. Ms. Kim Coates, with the Save the Lake Coalition, gave a brief summary on the amount of tonnage of trash that had been collected/ picked up by those participating in the Manchac Greenway Litter Sweep and thanking them for their efforts.   She is in process of  organizing a public educational program regarding a community Litter Sweep. Ms. Coates was told that the tenant at the Port was offering small drums that could be of some value to the clean-up crew by having the drums in nearby areas as trash disposal.  Ms. Coates will follow- up on the containers/drums offer for possible future use.
The port director was invited for an interview with a Middendorf’s Podcast representative who is in the process of adding the Podcast to the web-site page, for Middendorf’s Restaurant, to be aired in the Spring.  An invitation was extended to the Commissioners to attend The Ports Associations of Louisiana ((PAL) Legislative Reception to be held in Baton Rouge, on Wednesday, April 11, 2018 upon adjournment of the Legislative Session.  Birthday wishes were extended to Helen Muller on her 41st birthday and still holding.  The Commission appreciates all her efforts and wished her the happiest of birthdays.

The port director responded to Mr. Hank Temento question relative to the Marketing Consultant Agreement. (Item 3. Under Old Business). The explanation given regarding a concept that the STPPC/ Commission had been discussing in the past with the ports marketing consultant, Mr. LaGrange, who is researching/exploring ideas for day cruises from the Port of New Orleans as an avenue and a possible reality at the port terminal dock’s to enhance parish tourism.

President Ferrara expressed thanks and appreciation to the port director for his help in the litter clean-up and all those in attendance at the meeting and for their interest shown in the Port Manchac facility.  
It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Joubert that the meeting be adjourned. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Brumfield, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 
Absent: 1 Daniels II.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:50 pm.
Ernie Drake III, Secretary STPPC                                Daryl Ferrara, President STPPC                                               
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